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Architectural Review Committee Staff Report



            June 15, 2021
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

6745 W 1000N
Petitioner: 

Woodall Homes 
Request:
The petitioner is seeking a modification to exterior materials for a home.  
Staff Review:
The plat was recorded prior to the effective date of the Town’s Zoning Ordinance; therefore, the proposed home is not required to meet the architectural standards of the Town’s Zoning Ordinance.  However, the proposed home is required to meet the architectural standards of Overlay Ordinance in effect at the time the plat was recorded.  That was the 2002 Overlay Ordinance.  Staff has reviewed the proposed modifications.  The list below denotes the applicable requirements and indicates whether or not the submittal is in compliance.  

· Indicates compliance

· Indicates non-compliance

· Indicates further discussion needed 


· All residences shall have a min. ground floor area of at least 1,200 SF;

· All windows, door and corners shall have 1” x 6” wood or vinyl surround, or shutter or decorative trim or decorative window headers;

· There shall be a minimum roof overhang of 9” on all sides of a house.

· For residences greater than 1,500 SF, 50% of exterior wall surface of the first floor shall be masonry.  At least 50% of the front façade of all residential buildings, exclusive of windows, doorways (other than garage doors), and bays, shall be masonry.

· The minimum roof pitch shall be 6:12; and 
· The building height is limited to 45’.

Staff Comments:
The home, as previously approved, included a significant portion of brick and/or stone.  During a recent inspection, our inspector noted that areas that were shown as brick on the approved plan set, were not being installed as such.  The builder informed our inspector that the brick that was ordered did not come in, so they were changing all brick areas to EIFS.  At that point, our inspector notified the Planning Director, who notified the builder they would need to seek approval for such changes from the ARC.  Both the original approved plan set, and pictures of the current build are attached to the agenda.  Staff has asked the builder to be prepared to denote to the ARC all portions of the exterior façade where they are seeking changes to the approved materials.
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